


ADSMs undergoing amputation rehabilitation at an ARC will be reassigned to the
Service-specific Wounded Warrior organization/element proximal to the ARC for the duration of
their rehabilitation and completion of their Medical Evaluation Board. Exceptions to this process
will be made on an individual basis through the responsible command. Service policies and
administrative processes for medical temporary duty and/or transfer, to include funding, will be
in accordance with established Service-level regulations.

The ADSMs social, family, and other needs will be considered in this referral and
evaluation process; however, medical issues/concerns will be the primary consideration.
ADSMs will be full participants in this process.

This guidance is effective as of the date of this memorandum and will be reviewed
annually and updated every 3 years. All ADSMs currently in a civilian or other non-Military
Health System facility as of this date will be grandfathered in. My points of contact for this
action are Dr. Andrea Crunkhorn, Extremity Trauma and Amputation Center of Excellence
(EACE) Chief of Clinical Affairs and Mr. John C. Shero, EACE Executive Director
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